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March 25, 2014 

(5:00 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes Council President Bill Gulliford and Council Member John Crescimbeni of March 20, 2014 
Topic:  The St. Johns River Ferry
Location:  Conference Room A, 117 West Duval Street, City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
Attendees: Council President Bill Gulliford, Council Members John Crescimbeni, Peggy Sidman (OGC), Kyle Billy (CAO), Thomas Carter (CAO), Paige Johnston (OGC), Commissioner Aaron Bowman (Ferry Commission), Commissioner Rich Reddick (Ferry Commissioner), Brad Thoburn (JTA), Ivan Rodriguez (JTA), and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting convened: 2:20 p.m.
Brad Thoburn stated that Jacksonville Transportation Authority (JTA) looks forward to being part of the conversation of extending the gas tax, support of the St. Johns River Ferry and the potential role of JTA.  He discussed the future role of the St. John River Ferry Commission and stated that JTA believes that the Ferry Commission has value. Though JTA would like to have control over fares, operations and contracting, there are a lot of functions that the Commission is doing that are valuable.  He added that JTA would bring resources to the ferry that would be helpful i.e. planners, contract management functions, grants administration and compliance experience, maintenance and construction components.  
Council Member Crescimbeni provided a brief history of how the Ferry Commission came about and the past dedicated efforts and accomplishments of the Ferry Commission members.  The Commission makes a difference and the ferry is on the road to success.  He voiced concern that the ferry may become less of a priority with JTA. His vision is one that includes the Ferry Commission within a cooperative partnership that includes the City, Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), and JTA. 
Brad Thoburn stated that FDOT appears to be willing to put in capital funding as long as they know that there are sustainable operating funds. If we locally can sustain it and make sure that the operations long term are sustainable and can demonstrate that, then we can draw the capital funds. 
President Gulliford discussed JTA’s assumption of the ferry shortfall as it relates to operating costs. He expressed the possibility of JTA contributing an annual amount to the ferry and how that amount could be determined.  He suggested JTA meet with the Ferry Commission to discuss each organization’s role moving forward and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 2:45 p.m.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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